September 16, 2011
David Soule, P.E.

Rio Grande Engineering

P.O. Box 67305

Rio Rancho, NM 87193

Re:
Los Candelarias Town homes, Grading and Drainage Plan

Engineer’s Stamp date 8-25-11 (G14/D073)

Dear Mr. Soule,
Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 8-31-11, the above referenced plan cannot be approved for Final Plat and Building Permit until the following comments are addressed: 
· The build note for the pond behind Bldg 3 specifies a 1.5 ft deep pond, whereas the grades show only 1 ft.  In the interest of this pond not being filled in the future, Hydrology would prefer the pond to only 1 ft deep.  The difference in runoff can be made up by draining a portion of the parking lot into the landscape areas in the parking area.  These landscape areas could be 1 foot deep, similar to the other water harvesting areas on the plan. 

· Is the south wall in a MRGCD easement?
· Please use a 1”=20’ scale.  There is a lot of white space on the plan.
· Provide flow line spot elevations at the proposed drive pad on 10th Street.

· The sidewalk along Candelaria Rd appears to be new.  The plan shows proposed grades at back of sidewalk.  Seems existing grades at the back of sidewalk should be provided.
If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3986.






Sincerely,







Curtis A. Cherne, P.E.






Principal Engineer, Planning Dept.
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